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General Membership Meeting

May 19th, 2014
Caesars, Atlantic City, NJ

President, Marie Procacci, called the meeting to order at 10:10A.M.  The meeting was held on Tuesday, May 19th, 2014 at Caesars, Atlantic City, NJ.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, President Procacci asked everyone to remain standing to observe a moment of silence for sick and departed members.
Secretary, Michele Hennessey, took the roll call.  There were 11 officers in attendance, 4 Past Presidents, 11 County Presidents and approximately 50 members in attendance and co-counselors, John Lloyd, Esq. and Peter Zipp, Esq. A guest, Patty Wright, from the Division of Taxation was also in attendance.

The minutes of the General Membership Meeting held on November 20th, 2013 were e-mailed to the members and copies distributed at the meeting, approved and accepted, after a motion was made by Diane Hesley, seconded by John Dymond, a vote was taken and the motion carried.

The Treasurer’s Report, dated May 10th, 2013, was e-mailed and copies distributed at the meeting.  Since Treasurer, Carol Byrne, was unable to attend the meeting, Secretary, Michele Hennessey read her report to the members. 

Secretary, Michele Hennessey, stated that she had not received any correspondence.

Michele Hennessey, newly appointed chairperson of the Ken Beck Scholarship Committee, announced that the committee received three applications for the 2014 Scholarship, the committee would meet to discuss the applications and would report to the Board of Directors at their next meeting in July.

The Attorney’s Report, given by John Lloyd, Esq., called for assessors to continue to have a professional outlook, to be accountable and to be team players.  He stated that the “term of office” issue has been quiet.

Scott Holzhauer, Nominating Committee Chairperson, advised that the following positions were open:

President-Elect

Treasurer

Secretary

Tri-County VPs: 


Atlantic/Cape May/Cumberland
Bergen/Hudson/Passaic
Camden/Gloucester/Salem

Hunterdon/Sussex/Warren 

Scott requested that candidates e-mail resumes to him by June 15th, 2014 so that his committee could make a recommendation at the General Membership Meeting in November, 2014.

President, Marie Procacci, announced that Dennis DeKlerk would replace Steve Walters as the Educational Committee Chairperson.  Marie thanked both Dennis DeKlerk, Karen McMahon and Alex Worth for their hard work on the Technology Committee.  Dennis and Karen worked alongside Alex Worth in creating the new
AMANJ Portal.  Marie appointed Alex as the chairperson of the Technology Committee. President Procacci stated that the new website will move in a different direction than in the past and will include the following sections: Public Information/Education; a private Assessor’s portal; Forms; and Links.  She asked for suggestions to be e-mailed to the new webmaster, Alex Worth (AlexJWorth@gmail.com).  reminded the County Presidents that they must forward a list of all county members, not just assessors, to Alex in order for him to create a link for each AMANJ member.  According to Marie, the AMANJ Google Net will be closed down as of June 30, 2014. 

Don Kosul, Farmland Committee Chair, reported that the new income requirement of the Farmland Assessment Act takes affect for farmland applications received in 2016.

Patty Wright, Deputy Director, Local Property Tax, presented a report on the Farmland Act and the Division:

1. Regarding the income requirement changes to the Farmland Assessment Act – Patty advised that the increase to $1,000/year only affects farmland, it does not apply to woodlands or wetlands (this income requirement will remain at $500/year).  Assessors must notify farmers of the change in the income requirement when the Farmland Assessment Form is mailed out. Patty advised that the $1,000 income requirement must be met in 2015 in order for the farm to qualify in 2016.  Patty also announced that any farm which is less than seven acres in size must supply a narrative as to its use in 2015 regarding active devotion to farmland.  Patty also announced that courses will be given by the Division regarding Farmland/Woodland/Wetland regulations and must be taken by assessors who have farms within their municipalities..  The Director’s Farmland Committee has added a member from the Agricultural Division, and either one Assessor or County Tax Board Administrator.  The committee will meet three to four times per year.  

2. Patty announced that Tom Reilly, Assistant Director of Local Property Tax would be retiring in 2014 and that Judy Miller has been named Chief of Evaluation and Mapping.  Patty announced that Julian Gorelli, D.A.G. is also retiring.

Jeff Hesley, Legislative Committee Chairperson, spoke about the committee’s efforts regarding S-1801 and A-2495 – both County Assessing bills – to have the bills amended so that only Atlantic County would participate in the Gloucester County PILOT program.  Jeff mentioned that the original tactic taken was to meet with the legislators directly, particularly Senator VanDrew and Assemblyman Mazzeo who wrote the bills.  During the course of the effort, there was a change in tactics and the committee decided to start a ground level/grass roots campaign.  Therefore, Jeff asked all assessors to speak to their mayors and finance officers, ask them to reach out to their freeholders and advise them that they are against county assessing.  Jeff mentioned that in Atlantic County, five municipalities passed resolutions opposing S-1801 and A-2495 and one municipality passed a resolution in favor of county assessing out of twenty-three municipalities. Jeff stated that a Senate vote on the bill may come up in the near future, but he was not sure when the Assembly would vote on same.

Marie Procacci, stated that any resolutions in opposition to the County Assessing PILOT program should be sent to her, Michele Hennessey and our lobbyist, Princeton Public Affairs Group, to be added to their Bill Tracker.

Diane Hesley, AARC Committee Chairperson, reported that her committee started as Ad-Hoc committee approximately five to six years ago. At that time, assessors were complacent and the Gloucester County PILOT program came about quietly and quickly.  Diane suggests that assessors attend the council meetings in the town you reside in; and try to get involved by getting Resolutions in Opposition to County Assessing passed.  Diane stated that her committee came up with a decisive plan regarding the Gloucester County PILOT study including four pages of questions regarding cost, accountability, efficiency, effectiveness, etc.  Diane Hesley recognized and thanked Bernadette Leonardi for her efforts in getting Diane listed on the agenda of the Atlantic County Public Officials Meeting.

President, Marie Procacci, advised the members that the proposal and timeline was received from CGR for the study of the Gloucester County PILOT program.  The research company will compile data and put it into a report form.  The report should be completed by January 31, 2015 to coincide with Gloucester County’s report on the PILOT program.  Marie stated that the cost for the study is $42,000 and is looking for ideas on how to raise money to fund same.  Marie is also looking for partners to fund the study and informed the group that she had some leads.  The Board of Directors will have to approve the proposal and our Treasurer’s input will be needed prior to the contract being signed by Marie. 

John Lloyd, AMANJ’s Co-Counsel, recognized the enormous effort undertaken by the AARC committee.  According to John, a strategy change was needed and is now being built to deal with proposed legislation.  There is a need for a lobbyist, a public relations firm, resources, sample resolutions, and even a traveling speaking committee.   Due to the efforts of many within the organization, S-1801 was amended and limited to only Atlantic County being able to join in the Gloucester County PILOT program; when initially proposed, the bill stated that any county could participate.  John urged attendees to bring this information back to their members and leaders and to begin a subtle information campaign.  John proposed that there are many powerful reasons to oppose the County Assessing PILOT bill, other than cost, including the lack of independence of settling appeals, and residents having to go to the County Seat for all tax related issues.  When questioned about CGR, John Lloyd stated that it is a independent source and a credible company from Rochester, New York which has completed many studies in New Jersey.  John believes that the company will collect empirical data, make impartial analysis of the evidence gathered, and report its findings back to the AMANJ.

There was no Unfinished Business.   

There being no New Business, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:45A.M. was made by Jeff Hesley, seconded by Angela Mattiace, a vote was taken and the motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Hennessey
Secretary, AMANJ

